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Senate Bill 582 requires state agencies in Oregon that authorize or fund the installation of 

electric vehicle charging systems to ensure installation contractors possess all necessary 

licenses and have at least one electrician with an Electric Vehicle Infrastructure Training 

Program certification supervising or participating in the installation.  

 

The Department of Consumer and Business Services Electrical and Elevator Board is to 

approve the Electric Vehicle Infrastructure Training Program, and review equivalent 

training programs for consideration, as a continuing education program. The Board is to 

review certain data annually and may audit the curriculum.  

 

The -A4 amendment removes a grant program for individuals who successfully complete 

an Electric Vehicle Infrastructure Training Program. 

 

The measure takes effect January 1, 2024, with an anticipated minimal fiscal impact. 

 

The Transportation and Economic Development Subcommittee recommends SB 582 be 

amended by the –A4 amendment and be reported out do pass, as amended. 

  

 


